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May 8, 2023 6:00 PM
Meeting held remotely

Call to order:  Board of Finance Chair Michael Imber called the meeting to order at 6:02pm.  Attendees were Vice Chair Rone Baldwin, Theresa Brasco, Jeffrey Farr, Jeffrey Goldstein, Maxwell Rosenthal.  Also attending were  Finance Director Rick Darling, Communications Center Director Larry Roberts.  Amy Gare had an excused absence.

Executive Session to discuss legal matters concerning security strategy and security devices affecting public security.   Mr. Imber called for a motion to enter into executive session for the purpose of discussing legal matters concerning security strategy and security devices affecting public security.  Invited to attend were Board of Finance members, Doug LoMonte of Bercham Moses, First Selectwoman Samantha Nestor, Communications Director Larry Roberts and Paul Zito of New England Radio Consultants.  Mr. Farr made the motion, seconded by Mr. Baldwin.  Motion passes unanimously.  Executive session commenced at 6:05 pm and ended at 6:59 pm.  

Discussion & Decision to approve the creation of a Capital Account entitled “Public Safety Telecommunications (Land Mobile Radio Project)” and to fund said account with a special appropriation of $4,500,000 from the Unassigned Fund Balance, subject to the approval of a Special Town Meeting.  

The public portion of the Special BOF meeting reconvened at 6:59pm.    
Mr. Imber asked for a motion for discussion and a vote to approve the creation of a Capital Account entitled “Public Safety Telecommunications (Land Mobile Radio Project)” and to fund said account with a special appropriation of $4,500,000 from Unassigned Fund Balance, subject to the approval of a Special Town Meeting.  Mr. Rosenthal made the motion, seconded by Mr. Goldstein.  Motion passes unanimously.  Mr. Imber discussed the next steps in advancing the process to the Special Town Meeting on June 7th subject to BOF vote and asked for questions from the Board of Finance:

Mr. Baldwin commented on support of the benefits of the state system and discussed concern for potential risks associated with the agreement and concern for unforeseen change orders as well as the need for the LMR system to be overseen tightly.  Mr. Baldwin would like the BOF to be made aware if the final addendum has material differences prior to a Special Town Meeting vote. 

Ms. Brasco asked if there were potential material differences between the proposal and final contract based upon current negotiated expectations.  Mr. Imber said if so they would be subject to consideration.  Ms. Brasco asked who was overseeing the project.  Mr. Roberts responded that he will oversee all steps of the project.  

Mr. Farr wanted to understand the format for the town vote.  Mr. Imber explained that the town vote is subject to the rules and regulations of the town charter.  Ms. Nestor said that on May 18th there will be a public informational meeting via zoom.  The vote will not be a machine vote.  It will be a town meeting similar to the past EMS vote.     

Mr. Imber asked for a motion to approve the creation of a Capital Account entitled “Public Safety Telecommunications (Land Mobile Radio Project)” and to fund said account with a special appropriation of $4,500,000 from the Unassigned Fund Balance, subject to the approval of a Special Town Meeting.  The motion passed unanimously.  

Adjourn.  Motion to adjourn made by Mr. Rosenthal, seconded by Mr. Farr.  Meeting adjourned at 7:10 pm.

Minutes Submitted By:  Shawn Amato, Recording Secretary



